
																																																
	

Curling	Canada	Photography	Guidelines	
	
All	photographers	must	be	identified	with	a	B4	credential.				You	must	also	wear	black/dark-
coloured	clothing	and	shoes.	
	
In	general,	you	are	allowed	to	shoot	from	positions	between	the	hoglines	(starting	about	two	metres	
from	each	hogline)	on	the	carpeted	areas	separating	the	game	sheets;	in	the	corners	of	the	arena;	or	
behind	the	hack	signs/scoreboards,	provided	you	are	not	obscuring	the	vision	of	the	spectators,	
blocking	the	scoreboard	or	in	the	way	of	the	players.	
	
Before	entering	the	ice	surface,	please	ensure	that	you	have	used	the	shoe	cleaner,	located	near	the	
home-end	entrance,	to	remove	dust,	dirt	and	other	particles	from	your	shoes.	
	
You	are	not	allowed	on	the	ice	surface	at	any	time.	
	
Also:	
	
•	Flashes	are	not	allowed.	
•	If	you	are	carrying	a	mobile	device,	turn	it	to	silent	before	entering	the	ice	surface.	
•	No	video	can	be	shot	from	inside	the	boards.	
	
•	Please	photograph	from	a	sitting	or	squatting	position;	not	standing	or	kneeling.	Please	shift	your	
position	at	appropriate	intervals	to	not	consistently	block	the	view	of	the	same	spectators.	
	
•	When	moving	along	the	walkway,	ensure	that	no	player	is	in	the	process	of	delivering	a	rock.	If	the	
curler	is	delivering,	please	wait	until	the	deliver	is	complete	before	crossing	the	carpet	at	the	end	of	the	
sheet.	
	
•	When	a	player	is	about	to	deliver	a	stone,	you	must	be	behind	the	hack	signs/scoreboards,	or	situated	
between	the	hoglines.	
	
•	For	playoff	games,	special	instructions	will	be	issued	for	photo	locations	in	conjunction	with	the	
location	of	TSN’s	cameras.	In	general,	though,	you	should	avoid	being	in	the	TSN	shot	at	all	times.	
	
Thank	you	for	your	co-operation.		
	
Failure	to	adhere	to	these	regulations	could	result	in	the	forfeiture	of	your	photography	
credential.	


